
HB 2350 -- CRIMINAL OFFENSES

SPONSOR: Corlew

This bill cleans up some provisions in the criminal statutes. The
bill also adds to the definition of "dangerous felony"
intoxication-related traffic offenses and intoxication-related
boating offenses under certain circumstances specified in the bill.
It also specifies circumstances under which a person found guilty
of the offense of driving while intoxicated shall not be granted a
suspended imposition of sentence or be sentenced to pay a fine in
lieu of a term of imprisonment. It specifies that boating while
intoxicated and boating with excessive blood alcohol content are
class B felonies if a person acts with criminal negligence to cause
the death of: any person not a passenger in the vessel operated by
the defendant; two or more persons; or any person while the
defendant has a blood alcohol content of at least .18 by weight of
alcohol in the defendant's blood.

The bill also amends the offense of invasion of privacy to include
knowingly viewing an image of another person, without the person's
consent, and while the person is fully or partially nude and is in
a place where one would have a reasonable expectation of privacy,
or viewing the image of another person, without the person's
consent, under or through that person's clothing for the purpose of
viewing the body or undergarments worn by that person.

The bill also removes the upper end of the weight ranges for the
offense of trafficking drugs in the first degree and the offense of
trafficking drugs in the second degree.


